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Hello

We’d like to welcome you back to the newsletter after a bit of break while some exciting changes have taken
place within the Museum.
A huge thank you to our loyal members who have patiently remained with us while things have seemed a little
quiet – but behind the scenes we would like to reassure you, great strides have been made to showcase the
Museum’s collection and archive. But more on that later….
We are pleased to announce, that since our last newsletter we have now appointed three members of staff who
have already hit the ground running - rolling up their sleeves and getting stuck in to make the Museum a success.
Finally, in the last few months we set out to find a fresh visual identity for the Museum, which has included
seeking the views of members.
We started 2023 with a bang, launching a logo competition, open to all with a prize if a successful design is found.
Now the team has settled in, we look forward to bringing you monthly newsletters, delivering the Museum straight
to your mailbox.
Bye for now,
Team Museum of Policing in Devon and Cornwall.

(Photo from the Museum archive, below, shows Exeter Police holding a trophy - image 2259)

Museum news

New staff introduction
Since the summer of 2022, Greg White has been employed in the role of Museum CEO, overseeing the day-to-
day running of the charity. In the short time since his appointment, Greg has worked hard to identify the needs of
the Museum; how to steer it to success, make the collection and archive more accessible to the public, and
identify sustainable funding opportunities.
In recent weeks, Greg has been busy with planners at West Devon District Council, working on the Museum’s
application to open our public premises – the Court Gate building in Tavistock.
The building is on long lease to the Museum and while there is still some way to go to get the building in shape
ready to welcome the public in, we hope this launch will take place in late spring 2023.
Our curator, Alison Holmes joined the Museum at the end of 2022, and has already begun making inroads into
the collection at Okehampton, and archive in Exeter.
Alison, who prior to joining us was a curator at the Fairground Heritage Trust, in Cornwall, has started assessing
and evaluating the objects and artefacts, ready to work with the volunteers on a preservation programme.
In addition, Alison has started planning a series of exhibitions, working in partnership with Devon and Cornwall
Police, who has kindly allocated some display space at Middlemoor Police Station, in Exeter.
Plans are also in the pipeline to secure space to exhibit some of our collection and archive in museums across
Devon.
Marketing and communications officer Becca Gliddon joined the Museum at the end of October 2022.
Becca, who previously managed the communications and marketing for a Devon blood bikes charity, has been a
reporter and editor, with a background in newspapers. She has been working with Greg to put together a strategy,
highlighting fresh ways to publicly showcase the work of the Museum though the media.
In addition, Becca has begun regularly joining the volunteers at the archive – Pam Giles, Sandie Bunyan, Peter
Hinchliffe and Jane Mahany – learning about what the Museum holds at the Devon Records Office, in Exeter,
ready to tell some of the unique stories held in the collections.

Logo design competition
At the start of 2023, the Museum launched a logo competition, challenging creatives to design a new visual
identity that tells our story.
Public engagement is at the core of what we do, so it seemed natural to invite the communities across Devon,
Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly to design a timeless and memorable logo that points to our past and inspires
future generations to promote and protect the charity’s history and heritage.
If a winning logo is found, we aim to officially adopt it – featuring the design on the Museum’s website, external
media, social platforms, and on banners, signs and literature.
We have promoted the competition through the Museum’s social platforms, and the wider media.
This has proved successful and entries are starting to come in….so we hope to be able to announce a winner in
the next newsletter.

Museum in the news
Thanks to the launch of our logo competition, the Museum has been featured across Devon and Cornwall in the
news – in print, online and on the radio.
The competition was featured online and in print in Devon by theMidweek Herald and Exmouth Journal, while
Radio Exe said the Museum would feature on its news/headlines on January 24. The appeal has appeared on the
station’s news page.
The competition, plus photos from the Museum’s archive, was publicised online in Devon by East Devon News,
The Exeter Daily, Seaton Nub News and Axminster Nub News.
In neighbouring Cornwall, Helston Nub News and Falmouth Nub News published the competition.
And the Museums and Heritage Advisorran the competition on its website.
The Moorlander, the newspaper for the Dartmoor area, dedicated a whole page to the Museum’s competition in
its most recent edition.
The Sidmouth Herald and Ottery Herald ran lead articles in their print editions.

(Top to bottom)The Moorlander, Radio Exe Facebook post, Exmouth Journal)

Date for your Diary

Concert

The Plymouth Area Police Choir

When: Thursday, March 23, 2003, 7.30pm-9.30pm.
Where: St Eustachius’ Church, Tavistock, Devon.
Tickets: £12 available on the door.

The choir (pictured below) is supporting the Museum with an evening concert, sharing the profits of ticket sales
with the Museum of Policing in Devon and Cornwall.
A night of popular songs, show tunes and choral music brought to you by the male choir, made up of serving and
retired officers, Special Constables and Police staff – all in the beautiful and atmospheric surroundings of St
Eustachius’ Parish Church, in Plymouth Road, Tavistock.

Archive Find of the Month

Every Wednesday, a dedicated team of Museum volunteers head to the Devon Records Office, in Exeter, to
carefully catalogue the archive collection.
Each week they delve into the depths of the records and bring up one of the scores of boxes that holds just some
of the thousands of documents and photographs - which they painstakingly list on the South West Heritage
Trust’s system, recording the information for posterity.

The team were this month excited to find George Brown’s application to join the Borough of Penzance
Constabulary in 1929.
George (pictured) joined as a Police Constable in October 1929, serving 40 years’ service, finishing his career in
1969 as a Superintendent in Liskeard.
When Penzance Borough Force amalgamated with Cornwall Constabulary, George was promoted to Inspector.

It was during this time, while serving with Cornwall Joint Police Force, Inspector Brown was commended by H.M
Coroner for attempting to resuscitate a soldier who drowned in Penzance Dock.
A further promotion of Chief Superintendent of the Liskeard Division was awarded to George when the forces of
the South West merged to become the Devon and Cornwall Constabulary.
During his time as Divisional Commander it was said George ‘gained the respect of the officers’ under his
command, and was held in ‘high esteem’ by his colleagues and community.
Writing to George on his retirement in September 1969, the Chief Constable said the Force was ‘losing a very
valuable member’.
Long after his retirement, when George celebrated his 101st birthday in September 2010, he was congratulated
on reaching the major milestone by Devon and Cornwall Police, who delivered a celebration cake to his home.

We need you!

Our small but dedicated team of volunteers are the driving force behind the success of the Museum, cataloguing
the collection and archive, and giving their support and help wherever they can.

We are always keen to welcome new volunteers willing to donate some of their time to support the work of the
Museum. The work is interesting. Come and join our fun and friendly group.

Pictured here at the Museum's archive, at the Devon Archives, in Exeter, is (left to right) Sandie Bunyan, Pam Giles
and Peter Hinchliffe - who make up the Wednesday volunteer team, along with Jane Mahany.
Get in touch here

Object of the Month

Among the collection of Museum artefacts at Okehampton are a number of handling boxes. These are some of
our objects that can be touched, tried on – and as the name suggests, handled.
They are a great way to highlight the Museum, showcasing its history and heritage in a way that appeals to all
ages.
These boxes are available for loan to schools, organisations, clubs, societies…
Are you organising a summer fete, school fayre, or community day? Why not get in touch and find out how to
borrow a handling box for your event.

Copyright (C) MOPIDC 2023 All rights reserved.

Our mailing address is:
Museum of Policing in Devon & Cornwall

Okehampton Police Station
Okehampton

EX20 1NN

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe

Subscribe Past Issues RSSTranslate

https://dcpolicingmuseum.us21.list-manage.com/profile?u=80f8162a05fbd525ded8d3cdd&id=32abe2aa14&e=f96bf575f7
https://dcpolicingmuseum.us21.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=80f8162a05fbd525ded8d3cdd&id=32abe2aa14&e=f96bf575f7&c=d0a12472bc
https://mailchi.mp/047d89907e7e/museum-of-policing-in-devon-and-cornwall-newsletter?e=f96bf575f7
https://www.midweekherald.co.uk/news/23245410.can-design-new-logo-devon-museum-policing/
https://eastdevonnews.co.uk/2023/01/17/east-devon-police-museum-logo-competition/
https://www.theexeterdaily.co.uk/news/local-news/design-new-logo-museum-policing-devon-and-cornwall-and-you-could-win-%C2%A3100
https://seaton.nub.news/news/local-news/design-a-new-logo-for-the-museum-of-policing-in-devon-and-cornwall-and-you-could-win-ps100-167514
https://seaton.nub.news/news/local-news/design-a-new-logo-for-the-museum-of-policing-in-devon-and-cornwall-and-you-could-win-ps100-167514
https://helston.nub.news/news/local-news/design-a-new-logo-for-the-museum-of-policing-in-devon-and-cornwall-and-you-could-win-ps100-166870
https://falmouth.nub.news/news/local-news/design-a-new-logo-for-the-museum-of-policing-in-devon-and-cornwall-and-you-could-win-ps100-166864
https://advisor.museumsandheritage.com/news/public-challenged-design-new-logo-police-museum/
https://www.plymouthareapolicechoir.com/
https://www.dcpolicingmuseum.co.uk/contact-us/
https://www.dcpolicingmuseum.co.uk/contact-us/
http://eepurl.com/ij7Qgr
http://eepurl.com/ij9u5H
https://us21.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=80f8162a05fbd525ded8d3cdd&id=32abe2aa14
https://us21.campaign-archive.com/feed?u=80f8162a05fbd525ded8d3cdd&id=32abe2aa14
javascript:;

